
TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

May 18, 2012
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilmember Alan Dailey




Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilmember Nathanael Putney
Absent: Councilmembers Susan Duffy

Guest:  Amanda Purcell, Marc McDonnell
1. Call the meeting to order

Councilmember Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to call the meeting to order at 10:40 AM




Ayes – 3
Nays – 0 

2. Supervisor Armstrong stated for the purpose of this Special Meeting.  It is to discuss the money for Phase II for the project at the Lisbon Campground. We have $134,000.00 pledge from the RVRDA.  We also have $20,000 from the office of Economic that was to be used to update the Lisbon Beach and boat launch.  Supervisor Armstrong proposes is to use for the proposed expansion of Phase II at the campground. That totals $155,000.00.  We need $22,000.00 more.  The remaining money from Power Authority is $42,829.50. Supervisor Armstrong proposed we take out $22,000 from the Power Authority money use for this project. That would leave us $20,829.50 of Power Authority Money to spend. By that way we can complete Phase II. Councilmember Putney asked if this would complete the installation of water, sewer and electric at these sites. Councilmember Dailey stated this would cut out of expanding the parking lot at the boat launch temporary. 
Supervisor Armstrong asked if there was anyone here that does not want to do this please say so, as this is why we were here.

Councilmember Dailey asked if the amount of money that was going to cover all the expenses.  Supervisor Armstrong stated that any additional money will be for Clerk of the Works.  Aubertine and Currier will also be over seeing the work that is being done. Councilmember Putney asked what the situation on the sewer system with the new additions that are being added on.  Councilmember Dailey said they were informed that the sewer system that we have now will hold everything alright.
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Dailey to use $22,000.00 for Power Authority Money the complete the Phase II project at the campground.









Ayes – 3
Nays – 0 

Marc McDonnell requested that the town extend the drive way for a drive through at boat launch so there is no backing up to park your vehicle. Of the highway could remove some top soil and put down some crush stone that should to the job. The board members will ask Superintendent Dow for cost, but the see no problems at this time.
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Town Clerk McBath brought to the attention of the Town Board that the fryers that were to Recreation Committee only takes a 50 amp circuit and the building only has 30 amps. They would like to purchase a gas fryer for $325.00 from a private sector. They would like permission from the board to purchase this.  Councilmember Putney suggested having Doug Smith to check it out to see if a 50 amp can be put in or his recommendation. If it is not possible then the Committee can purchase the fryer for $325.00.

17.
Adjournment
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Dailey to adjourn the meeting at 10:55 AM.





Ayes – 3
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 
Town Clerk

